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 Special edition January 2014 
 

Tena Koutou, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Fakaalofa Lahi Atu, Malo e Lelei,   
Bula Vinaka, Taloha Ni, Kam Na Mauri, Greetings to all! 

 

From the National Office: Important information. 

  

New Payments for School/year start up for those getting the Unsupported Child Benefit for 
your kin/grand’s. You should by now have received a letter from Work & Income about this, 
but I have been most concerned to hear that some have not, so therefore we are sending the 
information to you direct. These are available from January 13th and will be in your bank 
account within 10 days. You do have to apply and we have popped the application form for 
you in this newsletter. Things to remember: 

 The child/children MUST be in receipt of the Unsupported Child benefit. 

 Do not forget to put in your client number. 

 Applications take in to your local Work & Income Office. 

 You can download the form from  
 

http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/documents/forms/school-and-year-start-up-payment-

form.pdf  

Every year between mid-January and the end of February you can apply for the School and 

Year Start-up Payment to help with yearly costs, in particular pre-school or school-related 

costs such as a school uniform and stationery. 

School and Year Start-up Payment 

Age of child (at end of February) 2014 2015 and on-going 

0 - 4 years $250 $400 

5 - 9 years $300 $450 

10 - 13 years $350 $500 

14 years and over $400 $550 
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School and Year Start-up Payment 

How can I apply for the School and Year Start-up Payment? 

From 13 January 2014, we’ll have a simple application form that you can fill out online at 
www.workandincome.govt.nz If you’d prefer to come in and see us, we’ll be happy to help 
you with your application.  

When can I apply for the School and Year Start-up Payment? 

You can apply between mid-January and the end of February every year.  In 2014 the 
application period will be between 13 January and 28 February.  

I’m caring for more than one child, can I get the School and Year Start-up Payment for each 
child? 

Yes, if you receive the Orphan’s Benefit or Unsupported Child’s Benefit for more than one 
child, you can get the payment for each of them.  

Can I get the School and Year Start-up Payment every year? 

Yes, as long as you’re receiving the Orphan’s Benefit or Unsupported Child’s Benefit for the 
child, you can apply for this payment every year between mid-January and the end of 
February.  

Do I need to show proof of my costs to get the School and Year Start-up Payment? 

No, you don’t need to show us any receipts or quotes to get the School and Year Start-up 
Payment.  However, it is expected that the payment will go towards covering the child’s 
school-related costs, or costs arising at the start of the year.  

Why is the School and Year Start-up Payment paid between mid-January and the end of 
February? 

We realise that a lot of costs associated with raising a child can come at the beginning of the 
year, such as pre-school or school-related costs like fees, clothing and stationery. This 
payment is to help take the pressure off carers at this time of the year.  

What if I can’t apply between mid-January and the end of February for the School and Year 
Start-up Payment? 

If you have a good reason for not being able to apply between mid-January and the end of 
February, such as being in hospital, please talk to us as we may still be able to make this 
payment to you. 

 

http://www.workandincome.govt.nz/
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Additional help when getting the Orphan’s Benefit or Unsupported Child’s 
Benefit 

Unless you’ve received (or have been approved to receive) an upfront payment as part of the 

Home for Life support package, when you’re granted either of these benefits you’ll be paid an 

Establishment Grant. This is a one-off contribution to help with the costs when a child first 

comes into your care, such as a bed, bedding and clothing and you are granted the 

Unsupported Child Benefit. 

 Establishment Grant 

From 13 January 2014, when you apply for the Unsupported Child’s Benefit or Orphan’s 
Benefit, you will automatically receive a one-off grant of $350 for each child. This is to help 
you with the costs when a child first comes into your care, such as a bed, bedding and 
clothing. 

For those who have the grand/kin children included in your benefit. 
We have fielded phone calls and emails from, understandably upset grand’s who do not have 
access to this extra payment. May I please give some rationale as to why this came about. 

 Having the grand’s/kin included in your benefit you are paid more than the UCB for 
them. (Approx. $1190 per child per year)  

 You also may be able to get accommodation and other subsidies. 

 8000 + families (12.000+ children) were in receipt of the UCB as opposed to 500 
families who had the children included in their benefit. 

 10 Million per year, amazingly does not go very far. (Approx. $833 per child per year) 

 May we suggest if you have more than one child included in you benefit that you give 
consideration to leaving the youngest child included and place the others on a UCB. This 
is totally your choice. 

As you know we have may won this part of the battle but the war is not over yet we continue 
on with Tracey Martin’s Bill for full parity for all with Foster Care carers, as attested to with 
the recent submission forms we recently sent to all. The submissions have now closed and the 
task begins for those who wished to appear in front of the committee, which of course we will 
be doing, we thank all who sent in their submission forms and are yet to appear. 

 Di & Team (you as a caregiver are part of our team) heoi ano, na  
E te Atua, aroha mai..... O God shower us with love. Ka kite 

www.grg.org.nz or www.kin.org.nz or www.raisinggrandchildren.org.nz 
Email office@grg.org.nz 

Free Phone 0800 GRANDS or 0800 472637 ext. 1 (not for use for Auckland callers) Landline 
users only. Auckland callers  (09) 480 6530 

 

  

http://www.grg.org.nz/
http://www.kin.org.nz/
http://www.raisinggrandchildren.org.nz/
mailto:office@grg.org.nz
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GRG Support Group contacts 
 

 

Locality Name Phone E-mail Address 
Ashburton /Timaru** Jude Suddens 03 307 2147 jude.suddens@woosh.co.nz 

Auckland  East ** Tess Gould-Thorpe 09 535 6903 pan@xnet.co.nz 

Auckland North  **  Bonnie Williams  09 473 9055 willingclan@xtra.co.nz 

Auckland  South ** Virginia Peebles 09 256 1620   

Auckland West ** Debbie Hall 09 818 7828 debron@xtra.co.nz 

Mangere East ** Teresa Van Kuylenburg 09 974 2388 teresa.mangere.grg@gmail.com 

Canterbury North ** Sharyn Parker 03 342 5528 davesharyn.parker@xtra.co.nz 

Canterbury West** Veronica Brunt 03 942 5935 r.v.brunt@paradise.net.nz 

Canterbury South ** Sharyn Parker 03 342 5528 davesharyn.parker@xtra.co.nz 

Dargaville ** Katy Edmonds 09 439 8395 kedmonds@orcon.net.nz 

Dunedin ** Catherine Butson 03 489 2942 cmbutson@ihug.co.nz 

Gisborne ** Molly Pardoe 06 867 8463 mollypardoe@xtra.co.nz 

Hamilton ** Kerry Batten 07 560 0291 kebatten@gmail.com 

Huntly ** Pending   

Invercargill ** 
 
 

Lynette Nielsen 03 216 0411 
9773 

jhandli2@xtra.co.nz 

Kaikohe * Zeta Danielson 09 405 9977 zeta.slade@xtra.co.nz 

Kerikeri ** Martha Taonui-Andrews 0272662653 marthataonuians@xtra.co.nz 

Levin* Ann Waddell 06 362 7269 ann.hen@xtra.co.nz 

Mt Maunganui/Te Puke 
** ** 

Rawinia Macredie 07 985 6117 winmacredie@xtra.co.nz  

Napier ** Michele Lark 06 842 2656  
 

larkmichele16@gmail.com 

Nelson ** Paula Eggers 03 544 5714  paulaeggers2000@yahoo.com.au 

Otago * Est/Nth * Aad & Leonie 03 465 1764 omaandopa@xtra.co.nz 
 Palmerston North** Pending   

Porirua Wellington ** Lise Maru 04 4779445 lise.maru@clear.net.nz 

Rotorua ** 
 

Sheree McKenzie 020 402 22910 
222221112222910 

sheree@understatement.co.nz 

Taumarunui ** Ruth Sandiford Phelan 027 757 8097  ruthsp@email.com 

Taupo ** Viv Needham 07 386 8033 viv.maree@gmail.com 

Tauranga ** Maureen Murphy-Boyd 07 570 0175 murphy.boyd@xtra.co.nz 

Te Hiku Northland* Koha Mehana 09 408 3788  

Te Kuiti ** Patsy Roach 07 878 6704 roachp@waikatodhb.health.nz 

Thames * Sonja Senior 07 868 4846 chchapple@xtra.co.nz 

Upper Hutt ** Margaret Pearson  04 976 9475 maggiemagpie@paradise.net.nz 

Wairarapa ** Tere Lenihan 06 379 5407 terel@swscc.org.nz 

Wanganui ** Cherryl Smith 06 344 1278 cherryl@teatawhai.maori.nz 

Wellington **  Cecilee Donovan 04 477 0632 cecileed@gmail.com 

Whakatane/Kawerau** Shirley Faulkner  07 308 8524 shirleyfaulkner@xtra.co.nz 

Whangarei ** Janet Puriri 09 435 0044 jpuriri@ihug.co.nz 

mailto:debron@xtra.co.nz
mailto:kedmonds@orcon.net.nz
mailto:kebatten@gmail.com
mailto:ann.hen@xtra.co.nz
mailto:winmacredie@xtra.co.nz
mailto:chchapple@xtra.co.nz
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The School and Year Start-up Payment helps with the yearly costs of caring for 
someone else’s child, in particular pre-school or school-related costs such as a school 
uniform and stationery. Carers receiving the Orphan’s Benefit or Unsupported Child’s 
Benefit can apply for this between mid-January and the end of February every year.

School and Year Start-up 
Payment
application

Write your client number here. It can be found on your Community Services Card.

Client number

Tell us your 
details

ATTACHMENT FOR Q1:

Bring proof of your 
identity. 

What is your full name?

First and middle names

Surname or family name

What date were you born?

Day Month Year

Tell us how  
we can 
contact you

HOW TO ANSWER Q3:

If you live in a rural  
area, flat/house number 
could include your RAPID 
number, fire number, 
emergency services 
number.

Where do you live?

Flat/House number	 Street name

	

Suburb

Town/City

HOW TO ANSWER Q4:

Mailing address can 
include a postal box (PO 
Box), rural delivery details, 
or C/O address.

Is your mailing address different from where you live?

No Yes Tell us your mailing address

1

2

3

4
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HOW TO ANSWER Q5:

Please only give us 
contact details you would 
like us to use.

How else can we contact you?
Tick the best way for  

us to contact you

Home phone (      )

Mobile phone (      )

Other mobile phone (      )

Email

Tell us which 
children the 
payment will 
be for

If you receive the Orphan’s or Unsupported Child’s Benefit for children in 
your care, would you like to apply for the School and Year Start-up Payment 
for them?

No Yes Please tell us which children the payment will be for

Child 1

Full name Date of birth

Day Month Year
Child 2

Full name Date of birth

Day Month Year
Child 3

Full name Date of birth

Day Month Year
Child 4

Full name Date of birth

Day Month Year
Child 5

Full name Date of birth

Day Month Year

Declaration and signature

The information I have provided is true and complete

Applicant’s name (print) Applicant’s signature Date

Day Month Year

5

6
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